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 Rains were more frequent in May, totaling 7.5 for the month, and the lake level increased 
by 2.5 inches. 
 
  

 

 
 



 As it has been a while since I shared laboratory results with the board, I am including the 
three pages that are sent out (along with a chain of custody form that I sign when I send a sample 
shipment, and the lab person signs when it is received and checked in) after the analysis is 
complete.  This lab does exceptional work, and the second and third page report the quality 
testing that is done to confirm the results are accurate.  This report is from late April sampling. 
 

RESULTS: 
 

 
 In recent years, April has often been the month with the highest phytoplankton 
productivity (measured in the field with a handheld fluorometer that I use, and in the lab with a 
big machine that analyzes the filtered material from a sample).  My results and the lab results 
were very close and indicated relatively high productivity.  The pH levels that I measured were 
above 8, indicating a lot of photosynthesis (what plants do with sunlight).   
 The reason for the high productivity?  High levels of inorganic nitrogen in the lake 
water—these levels (circled in red) were higher than what I have seen before at White Lake.  By 
comparison, the inorganic nitrogen levels were below detection in February samples (and often 
are, as this form of nitrogen is used up quickly, and serves to regulate growth).  Phosphorus and 
dissolved organic carbon levels were also higher than what was measured in February (and were 
similar to levels typically seen in the summer). 



 
 
 

QUALITY ASSURANCE/QUALITY CONTROL: 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
MORE QA/QC: 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 I also ship water samples to a scientist who counts, measures, and identifies 
phytoplankton.  I asked her to take a quick look at an April sample to see what was dominating 
the population, and it was a desmid—this group of algae is almost always the most abundant in 
White Lake, with a wide variety of different species.  This group seems to be very responsive to 
inputs of inorganic nitrogen to the lake, and once it is used up, their numbers drop dramatically. 
  
 Also included this month is the White Lake 2024 Annual Report, the latest in a series, all 
of which are available at the White Lake Watch web site.  It serves as a contrast to the data 
described above, as last year the phytoplankton productivity levels were lower, and the highest 
pH level measured was only 7. 
 The lake is full of life, much of which is as special as what is found in Lake Waccamaw, 
but it comes and goes, regulated by temperature, rainfall, nutrients, and sunlight.  

Also included with this board report is a copy of a 50-year-old report by NC Wildlife 
Resources Commission on the aquatic vegetation and associated lake life that was found at that 
time.  The lake bottom has always been a productive region, and the same things that were found 
then are still found now, although lake bottom life comes and goes just as the life found in the 
water column. 
  


